
ORDER NO. 05-1053

ENTERED 09/29/05

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UG 165/UM 1215

In the Matter of

AVISTA UTILITIES

Reflects Changes in the Cost of Purchased
Gas and Technical Adjustments. (UG 165)

Requests Reauthorization of the PGA
(Purchased Gas Adjustment) Deferral
Mechanism. (UM 1215)

)
)
)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: TARIFF REVISIONS EFFECTIVE; WAIVER
GRANTED

On August 17, 2005, Avista Utilities (Avista or company) submitted its
annual gas cost tracking and technical adjustment filing, commonly known as its Purchased
Gas Cost Adjustment (PGA) filing, with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon
(Commission). The PGA allows Avista to adjust tariffs annually for known and
measurable changes in purchased base gas costs and for changes in amortization rates
relating to the PGA balancing account and other deferred accounts. This filing included a
proposed increase in annual revenues in Advice No. 05-03-G, docketed as UG 165,
effective October 1, 2005. In a concurrent filing, docketed as UM 1215, Avista requested
reauthorization of deferrals under the company’s PGA mechanism. A description of the
filing is found in Staff’s Report, attached as Appendix A, and incorporated by reference.

On September 16, 2005, Avista filed replacement tariff sheets to correct
errors found by Staff, along with a request to waive statutory notice (L.S.N.). Avista
requested that all proposed tariff sheets become effective October 1, 2005.

At its public meeting on September 22, 2005, the Commission adopted
Staff’s recommendation to approve the L.S.N. and allow the tariff revisions of Advice
No. 05-03-G to become effective with service on and after October 1, 2005. Staff also
recommended reauthorization to use deferred accounting in accordance with the PGA
balancing account.














































